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Lake Village Club, Inc. 

6684 Leon Road 

Andover, Ohio 44003 

Lake Village Club, Inc., aka Lake Village Campground is a member 

owned campground and one of two customers of Camplands Water. 

The members have asked that the directors present to the PUCO 

information that may help with their decision on the filing of the water 

rate increase proposed by Camplands Water (Case# 13-1690-WW-AIR). 

The directors of Lake Village Club would like to present facts we feel 

pertinent for the commission to understand Lake Village Campground's 

position and for the commission to come to an equitable consideration. 

Lake Village Club is a nonprofit organization owned by members who 

purchase lots to place their campers and then pay annual membership 

dues. Lake Village Club has approximately 350 total members. 

We feel that Lake Village Campground is not a major consumer of the 

water produced by Camplands Water. The water service to the 

majority of the campground is turned off about October 15 and turned 

on about April 15. Water service is only available at the clubhouse 

during this time. Lake Village Campground has been paying a flat rate 

each month for their water usage. We agree with the staff 

recommendation that an equitable portion of the usage for Lake Village 

should be reduced to 18%. Our estimate, by taking into account the 

size of our membership, is that a more accurate assessment of usage 

would be about 10-12%. We also feel the recommendation of the staff 
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for the installation of a functioning water meter is correct and should 

be installed or repaired by Camplands Water. This would allow for 

Camplands Water to get a better assessment as to the water usage of 

Lake Village Campgrounds and Holiday Camplands. 

Two directors from Lake Village Club will be attending the hearing on 

March 13, 2014 to answer questions or concerns that the commission 

or the staff might have. 

Respectfully presented to the PUCO Commission on March 6, 2014 by: 

Rose Gordyan, President of the Board 

Anthony Lecian, Jr., Financial Director 

Shirley Spiesman, Member Services Director 

Cindy Au, Sales Director 

Jeffrey Ambrose, Security Director 

Rosanne Jaworski, Secretary 


